
Intergroup Notes   6/12/18

Chair - The last board meeting there were 3 board 
members there.  We need help.  Floyd called 100 people 
and only 3 responded.  We need help getting chairs for 
committees.  We also need alternates.  Sy and Judy 
volunteered to host the biannual committee.  

Vice Chair - Still working on the website, trying to 
edit it.  She has now been able to update it.  I asked 
Tammy to update the website to our new address for 
district meetings several times, gave the secretary a 
printed copy of our new address twice but as of today 
(6/17) the correction still hasn’t been made.

Treasurer - Check book balance $2,749.80.  Money 
available for corrections books $2,149.28.  Prudent 
reserve $11,454.23.  For a detailed breakdown see the 
profit & loss sheet.

Activities - Jake has been activities chair for 2 years 
and an alternate for 2.  He is looking to step down.  
His personal life is no longer conducive to doing the 
chair position.  We are still looking for volunteers to 
help with Soberstock.  

Archives - Sue is the new archives chair.  

Office Manager - Looking for volunteers to help at the 
office.  If anybody needs supplies call Keith 
570-417-2375 or Nicholas 570-861-0833.  Voted to close 
the store on Soberstock day which is June 30.  Bill H 
suggested hiring somebody part-time to work the store.  



Corrections - Brandon needs support for corrections.  
Only 1 person volunteered to help.  Dave will be taking 
over the responsibilities for the men’s Lakawana County 
Prison Meeting.  Melissa is running the women’s 
meeting.  She is stepping down and we are looking for a 
replacement.  The past few months of corrections 
committee have been me and my friend Joe together 
alone.  No one has shown any interest in participating 
in corrections.  Brandon is rotating out of corrections 
position.  The position is now open.  

Newsletter - It’s an online newsletter.  May’s edition 
was ready to go and that’s when the website wasn’t 
working.  I made a decision to not do a newsletter in 
June because I didn’t want it to become a back issue.  
I made a decision to do a June/July issue.  Call/text 
Sharon 601-697-0026 with anniversaries, stories.  

Public Info - Joe is the new PI chair.  

Unity - Kimberly is the new unity chair.

Bridging The Gap - BTG is to help people transitioning 
from treatment centers and corrections facilities into 
AA in the area they are coming to.  Looking for 
volunteers.  See Sy for info.  BTG meeting @ 6:30 
Tuesday before IG meeting.  He has info from GSO & area 
which is a template for BTG.  He is going to the 
districts to drum up support. 

Old Business -If you’re having trouble getting text 
blasts, cancel and then sign up again.  That’s the only 
way to fix it.  



New Business - Bill H suggested a part-time paid 
assistant suggested for office.  The people who do 
volunteer are getting burned out because no new people 
are volunteering.  10-20 hours/week suggested.  Plus it 
will give people more opportunity to visit the office.  
Suggested taking back to groups.  Jill suggested maybe 
if people hear we have to hire someone to help, it 
might motivate them to volunteer.  What does everyone 
think about hiring a person for the office?  Let me 
know.  Thanks.


